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Thank you!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

We have continued our busy half term with some of the big events that 

end the school year, and we need to say lots of thankyou’s. 

 

Firstly, our summer fair was a huge success, with lots of games, 

cakes, stalls and fun. It was lovely to see our community come 

together to raise funds for the school and enjoy a day in the sunshine. 

Thank you to the PTA for putting it all together and those who came 

and helped set up and clean up. We could not do it without you all. 

 

Then, we had our sports day, with the children keen to compete in 

their events and then the sprints. The atmosphere of competitiveness, 

mixed with support for their peers makes this another favourite in the 

school calendar. 

 

Finally, we had our leavers service at Chichester Cathedral. This is an 

opportunity for the Diocese of Chichester to say goodbye to our lovely 

year 6. It is also the chance for our year 6 to have some fun, with 

some fiercely competitive bowling (and that is just Mrs Tully and Miss 

Hawkes). 

 

We look forward to more creativity as we head towards our KS2 

production and Slindon’s got talent. 

Thank you again for your continued support. 

 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
01/07 Transition workshops for year 6 

03/07 Transition day 

05/07 Arundel celebration of history. 

10-
14/07 

Petworth Pop Up Art festival 

16/07 Messy Church 

16/07  Parents invited in to talk to teachers. 

17/07 School leavers service. 

19/07 KS2 Production – Robin Hood and 
the Sherwood Hoodies 1.45pm in 
the Coronation Hall. 

23/07 Slindon’s got talent. 

Last day of term. 

02/09 Inset day 

03/09 Inset day 

 
 

Creativity linked to joy 

We have been discussing that our Earth should be seen as a gift of 
God’s creativity and how we can better look after it.  

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

What’s happening in school?  
Summer Fair 
The Summer Fair was a huge success and we could not do it, without the hard work and dedication of the 
PTA, who put all of these events together. 

On the morning of the fair, the weather looked less than fair, with a gazebo on the roof and water 
everywhere. However, once the set up team got to work, we soon had a fair worthy of celebrating.  

The year 6 stalls did very well, with year 6 now deciding which charities they would like to donate their profit 
to. The games, bouncy castle and slide, were also a highlight, with many people having more than one go. I 
must admit to having a go at the excellent ‘Guess the smell!’ And being amazed, at how familiar smells can 
seem unfamiliar in that context. 

However, the big fundraisers of the day were the tombola, raffle and barrow of booze! Altogether, the fair 
raised £1400, which will be put toward future projects within the school. 

Thank you again to all of those who set up, ran a stall, helped clear up and spent their money at the fair. 

 

 

 

 
Multiplication 

Did you know: 

1,089 X 9 = 9,801 

Pangram 

A pangram sentence is one that contains 
every letter in the language. 

“The quick brown fox jumps over the lazy 
dog” is a pangram. 



  

Sports Day 
The weather continued to be kind for our sports day this year! 

The children’s competitive edge came out as they challenged each other in the round robin of activities, which 
included: bucket challenge, bean bag throw, javelin and the goal shoot. The children kept going to score the 
most points for their team. 

Then we had the sprints, with each age group fighting it out to be in the top three. It was wonderful to hear the 
children cheering each other on and supporting their teammates. 

It was a close run sports day, with Gumber and Gaston coming joint 2nd on 61 points each, with Courthill 
scoring 67 points, to put them in first place. 

Well done to all of the children, they should be very proud. 

 

 

 

Please help us to look after your child’s belongings by 
labelling everything.  

With so many identical items of clothing if they are not 
named it is very difficult to know who they belong to. 

Thank you. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and safety of 
the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 

• a child’s health or development is protected 

• children grow up with safe and effective care 

• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from harm. We take 
this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and professionals to protect all of our 
children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN EDUCATION 
document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900


  

Headlice 

Over the last few months, we have seen an increase in the number of headlice cases in the school. Please 
ensure you are checking your child’s hair regularly and treating any lice found. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that we are 
now strictly a ‘no nut’ school. 
Please ensure that the food 
you send into school for your 
child has no traces of nut 
products. 

A letter will be sent out 
separately with further details 
about our nut free policy. 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

  

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 


